

## **Woodfield Primary School**

**Headteacher**: Philip Salisbury **Telephone**: 01902 558835

Email: woodfieldprimary@wolverhampton.gov.uk





30th March 2021

Dear Parents/Carers

It is the end of another strange term here at Woodfield, but I am happy to report that, as each day goes on, the school starts to feel increasingly normal. It has been a joy to have all the children back, and we have all been delighted at how quickly and easily we have settled back into our learning. It isn't a big surprise though; our children have been incredibly sensible throughout the last year, and I knew it wouldn't take us long!

We have had two charity days recently, with Christmas Jumper Day - money going to Good Shepard and Compton Care — raising £311.45 and Red Nose Day raising £494.41. Thank you all so much for these efforts.

## Reminders

INSET days are **Monday 19th April** and **Friday 28th May**. If you need further term dates, they are available on our website **woodfieldprimary.co.uk**. Please also have a look at the virtual tour of the school; we are very proud of the way our school is portrayed. We have also placed our SRE policy on the website, and would welcome any comments you have on the subject. Remember you can always follow many of the activities and events that we are doing in school on twitter at @WoodfieldSchool.

Please wear masks when on site and dropping off or picking children up. Many of our staff and parents are anxious; wearing a mask will help stop the spread of the virus, and helps people feel a little bit safer. Please make sure you continue to use our SIMS Parent App — please see our website for further details (or start to use it if you don't!). It is a very efficient way of enabling us to communicate with you.

Please be considerate to our neighbours when parking. I still see people parking on the yellow zig zags outside school, as well as over (and even on) people's drives. Please don't. We have the social club to use and, with our staggered starts, there is no reason we can't use this. Some sad news to give you is that Mrs Plant (Year 5 TA) is leaving us at Easter; we wish her all the best in her new role at another school. We are also saying a temporary goodbye next term to Mrs Coyle and (later on next term) Miss Fithern, who are both starting their maternity leave. Good luck ladies! We are delighted to welcome Mr Moxon and Miss Stanley to help us cover in the meantime. All that remains is for us all here at Woodfield to wish you a Happy Easter. I hope the weather is good, and as restrictions continue to lift, we all stay safe and enjoy some time outside.

Kind regards,

Philip Salisbury Headteacher